## MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING OF STAVELEY TOWN COUNCIL

Held on Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup> July 2012 Commencing at 6.00 p.m. In the Stables, Staveley Hall

Present: -

Councillor B Dyke (Chair) Councillor A Hill (Vice Chair)

Councillor S Bagshaw
Councillor J Barnett
Councillor O. Cauldwell
Councillor D. Collins
Councillor H Elliott

Councillor V Lang
Councillor C Ludlow
Councillor J McManus
Councillor J Webley
Councillor J. Williams

Councillor P. Hill

In attendance: Graeme Challands – Town Clerk

Anne Frazer – Assistant Town Clerk

12 Members of the Public

2 Representatives from Derbyshire Police

					ACTION
156/12	<b>PUBLIC SESSION</b> commenced at 6	om			

In the Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and reminded members of the public that the meeting was being recorded.

The Chair invited questions from members of the public

Tim Norton, Chair of the Heart of Staveley Board, thanked the Council and congratulated it on the progress on the Heart of Staveley so far and stated that he was looking forward to working in partnership in the future with the establishment of a Steering Group being made up of members of the Heart of Staveley Board and Staveley Town Councillors to look at arrangements for future management. He looked forward to the conclusion of the Project building phase.

The Chair thanked Tim for his comments.

John Morehen announced that the Toe Nail Cutting Clinic for elderly Staveley residents will return on 31<sup>st</sup> July 2012 at the Staveley Surgery from 1pm – 4pm. He also announced that £9700 has been received from the National Lottery's Old People's Activity Project for activities which will be held in the Healthy Living Centre.

The Chair congratulated Staveley Seniors on these achievements.

Joe Roberts thanked Staveley Town Council for their support for the Staveley Armed Forces and Veterans Day on 7th & 8th July at Pools Brook Country Park. Despite the weather, which did mean that one or two of the larger items had to be cancelled due to the wet ground, the event was a success.

The Chair thanked the Staveley Armed Forces and Veterans Day committee for the event – he and the Mayor were made to feel very welcome and had had an excellent time.

Representatives for Police were presented it was **RESOLVED** that item 14 should be moved to the start of the meeting.

## COMMUNITY SAFETY (POLICE, FIRE, AMBULANCE AND **COMMUNITY SAFETY PARTNERSHIP)**

PCSO Matt Winterton and PSCO Bethany Lee attended. PCSO Winterton apologised that Sgt David Nash could not attend the meeting; he asked if Councillors had any issues they wished to raise.

The Chair raised that issues were continuing with motorbike abuse on Fern Avenue, Carver Crescent and the Trans Pennine Trail, PCSO Winterton confirmed that operations are continuing to address this.

Councillor McManus reported that two men with a white van were

2

157/12

